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TRAILWAY AND NATURE RESERVE

REPORT TO ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

   The volunteers group has achieved a great deal over the last 12 months in maintaining paths and habitats.  The input from the North Dorset Rangers has been less regular owing to their increased workload, and to make up the shortfall we are continuing volunteers’ days through the summer.

   A wooden bench seat has been installed on the reserve by the Rangers at the request of Sheila Brooks.

  An official species list has been compiled for the nature reserve totalling over 400 species of plants, birds, mammals and invertebrates.

   Wessex Water, the corporate owner of the site, is willing to renew the management lease to allow public access to the site to continue.

   No progress has been made on the transfer of Lark’s Meadow wetland site (which adjoins the nature reserve) to the local authority.  It remains without any management plan or responsible body.

   Regarding the extension of the Trailway, there are currently no negotiations with any of the landowners between Stalbridge and Sturminster Newton.

Nick Brown, Voluntary Ranger.

